## March 1, 1938.

The fair board met in the county court room, with all members present, President Banks presiding.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as read.

Mr. Blinkhorn and five members of the Granges were present, and discussed the coming fair. Mr. Hesse asked for suggestions. Those present had no special suggestions to make, and all except Mr. Denny said they were sure their Granges would have a booth next fall. Some discussion followed regarding the scoring of the booths.

An opinion was asked from those present regarding the appropriation by the fair board of money for an exhibit by Washington County at the Pacific International Show. Most of them expressed themselves as being in favor of the exhibit if there was money enough for it.

Mr. VanKleek stated that some of the ladies thought that the canned goods should be recognized by a score. Mr. Hesse suggested that the different Granges at their next meeting discuss the method of scoring, and decide whether they would put in a booth.

Mr. Blinkhorn stated that they had another unit now in the Future Farmers in the County, and thought they would have some cattle at the next fair, and asked if they could have some room for them, and a little more room for their displays. The fair board told him they thought this could be arranged.

The members of the Granges then left, and Mr. Moore was asked if he would manage the fair for the coming year, and on what terms. Mr. Moore stated that he would let the board know in the near future what his decision was.

The fair board had met at the grounds in the morning and found the roofs needed repairs, and Mr. Banks was to see someone and get an estimate on the work.

No further business appearing the meeting adjourned.

Mrs. Ed. L. Moore, Secretary.